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Well, another era in the life of the church, and indeed in 
my own life, is drawing to a close.  It has been a privi-
lege to be a part of the life of the church at Homewood 
Road URC.  I am thankful to so many who have al-
lowed me a little window into your lives to walk beside 
you for a while.  Thanks to many who have invited me 
into their home, and apologies to those still on my un-
finished pastoral visit listésome of you are hard to pin 
down! 

There have been many highlights in ministry for me 
over these last two years.  An absolute highlight of eve-
ry week has been the weekly bible study.  The conver-
sations, prayers, struggles, joys and insights garnered 
have been what you might call ógoldô at times.  Similar-
ly, Iôve enjoyed preaching to you regularly and I hope 
there has been something Iôve offered that will be of 
lasting value.  Iôve enjoyed meeting with some in the 
book club and Iôm pleased that will continue in capable 
hands. 

Iôve enjoyed getting involved in mission in the commu-
nity with you:  knitted angels will be one of my abiding 
memories.  Iôve loved how youôve taken that simple 
idea on board and had opportunity to bless so many 
people in our community.  Similarly, your enthusiasm 
for carols around the tree, craft mornings, and your in-
creasing support for reaching out to families. 

I feel I must make special mention of Sarah Green, our 
Family and Childrenôs Worker.  Iôve worked with many 
people in teams over the years, but working with Sarah 
has been a real gift to me.  Encouraging, challenging, 
creative, hard-working, organised and really fun to work 
with!  Sarahôs work is at the forefront of growth at 
Homewood Road, much more so than anything I was 
able to do, and she deserves unreserved support in all 
that she seeks to do.  Thank you Sarah! 

I also have to mention a great elder team.  Iôve appreci-
ated the way youôve engaged around the table in dis-
cussion, prayer, questioning and in finding creative and 
determined ways forward.  Local leadership is the key 
to the ongoing success of churches in these days when 
ministers are scarce and Homewood Road is more for-
tunate than many to have a dedicated team.  Thank 
you for all your hard work. 

So, is there anything left unsaid?  Iôd simply leave one 
encouragement; an echo of many words Iôve offered 
before.  Iôd encourage you to make your relationship 
with God a priority over everything.   Increase you en-
gagement with the bible, prayer, learning together of 
his Kingdom.  Stir up your passion for worship and be 
eager to engage in acts of mission and service in the 
community.   The óchurchô will trundle on, as organisa-
tions do, but donôt make that your focus.  Seek first the 
Kingdom of God and everything else will fall into place. 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve you over these 
last two years.  May God continue to bless you richly, 

 

 

Yours in Christ,  

Andrew 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 

 

 

Dear Friends 

AFTERNOON TEA CLUB 

Tuesdays 19 Sept and 17 October 

Back Hall -  3.00pm   

All welcome 

A REMINDER ABOUT PHOTOS  ðð 

If you have photographs for display, perhaps of a 
church event, close family wedding, fundraising en-
deavours or similar, please send them to Judith Osei 
using the email address: 

homewoodurcphotos@gmail.com 

Thank you. 

The 267 Project works to offer inspiring and creative 
opportunities for young people to engage with God by 
encouraging, equipping and resourcing youth work 
through collaboration with churches and youth lead-
ers in the St Albans District 

Homewood Road URC wishes the project a very hap-
py 10th birthday. 

For more information, see www.the267project.com 

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

11 If I say, óSurely the darkness shall 

cover me, 

    and the light around me become 

nightô, 
12 even the darkness is not dark to 

you; 

    the night is as bright as the day, 

    for darkness is as light to you. 

Each day,  each night , your pres-

ence  illuminates my 

life 

mailto:homewoodurcphotos@gmail.com
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AUDIO SERMONS 

Not able to get to church? 

Missed a sermon in a series? 

Just go to www.homewoodurc.org , click on ñWorshipò and 
then ñListen to sermonsò. 

Thanks to David Mooney (recording) and Steve Hamill 
(website), there are now a considerable number of ser-
mons to  listen to, from 2016 and 2017. Great opportunity 
to listen, ponder a bit, and possibly listen again to take 
something more the second time around. 

 

 

 

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 

We are proposing to send a (probably) 
weekly information newsletter by email 
to those members of the congregation 
who would like to receive it, as weôre 
aware it can be difficult for everyone to 

keep abreast of all that is going on. 

If your email address is not in the Church Directory (or is 

no longer correct in the directory), but you would like to 

be kept in touch by email, please  either send your email 

details to Elizabeth Martin: liz.9.martin@ntlworld.com or 

complete one of the slips on the table  in church. 

You are invited to attend a 

Free Church Service in the  

Lady Chapel on the following 
Wednesdays at 11.00am:  

13th September 2017 

Preacher:  

The Reverend Stephen Copson,  

Regional Minister, Central Baptist Association 
4th October 2017 

Preacher: 

The Reverend Simon Manley-Cooper, 

Honorary Chaplain, (Staff & Volunteers)  St Albans Ca-
thedral. 

 

All services are followed by a fellowship lunch in  

 The Abbots Kitchen 

COFFEE CLUB 

Our Charity Fundraising Event this year is a Bridge 
Afternoon on Thursday October 26th at 2pm in the 
Main Hall. 
 
Please support us for our chosen charity of Young 
Carers in Herts. 
Tables of 4 - Ã10 per person to include afternoon tea. 
 
Contact (preferably by email please) -
paulineblacket@outlook.com or Tel 857972 to book a 
table (bring your own) 
 
Nearer the time we will be asking for some donations 
of home baked cakes for the event - there will be a list 
at the back of the Church from mid Sept. We would 
also appreciate any small donations that we can put 
towards the cost of Raffle prizes / sandwiches / hall 
hire. 
 
Thank you as always for your continued support and 
please tell your bridge playing friends and families of 
the event. 
 
Pauline Blacket 

(ALMOST) HARVEST FUN 

SATURDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER 7.00PM 

Come and see Katie's Jumping Fleas.  
A fantastic ukulele band (with David Mooney in it!) 
 
Listen, sing along and have a dance. 
Buffet supper 
 
Tickets on sale soon 
 

BIBLE STUDY 

The Bible Study group is having a break over the 
summer and resumes during September.  Between 
September and Christmas, the group will be complet-
ing its year-long exploration of óWe Make the Road by 
Walkingô by Brian McLaren ï a book with 52 study 
sessions walking through the whole story of the Bible.  
Weôre currently exploring themes in Acts and the Holy 
Spirit and will shortly look at Paulôs letters and Reve-
lation and the ongoing building of the early church.   
 
These sessions are primarily discussion based.  
There is no specialist knowledge needed and no 
question is a silly or unimportant question.  It is just a 
great opportunity to meet regularly to follow a pattern 
of study together with good friends.  If there are ques-
tions you have about the bible study, there are a 
number of people you can speak to. Among them are 
Heather Olsen and David and Helen Mooney, Olga 
Hopkins or John Booth  - theyôll be happy to let you 
know more of what we do! 

 

 

Andrew 
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 CTSAðEVENTS IN SEPTEMBER & OCTOBER 

Marlborough Road Methodist Church, St Albans is starting a series of óThinking Lunchesô each first Thursday 
of the month, 12.30 ï 1.30pm. The first one will be held on Thursday 7th September.  It will 
be given by Ruth Dearnley, CEO. Stop the Traffik.  Half hour talk  followed by discussion. 
Tea/coffee and squash providedðbring your own sandwiches. 
 
The Annual CTSA Prayer Walk is being held on Sunday 10th September, starting at St 
Alban & St Stephenôs Church in Beaconsfield Road at 2pm, taking in churches throughout the City Centre, 
dropping in on St Michaelôs for Tea and Cakes, and finishing up at the Abbey in time for Evensong (being sung 
on this occasion by members of the RCSM Area Chamber Choir, made up of people from church choirs in the St 
Albans area).  
 
Sunday 24 September To mark WWPPI 2017 (World Week for Peace in Palestine ï Israel) Bishop Richard 
Llewellin will address Trinity URC's morning service on the theme of ñThe Bible - a Palestinian perspectiveò. 
Visitors are welcome to join us to hear the Bishop, who has served as an Ecumenical Accompanier in Palestine. 
Service 10 am at Trinity URC, 1 Beaconsfield Rd, St Albans AL1 3RD   
 
St Julianôs, Abbotôs Avenue is hosting a pop-up museum and art exhibition on Saturday 7th October, 10.30am - 
4.00pm.  
  
A lecture is being held at Dagnall Street Baptist Church on Saturday 14 October 2017 at 2.30pm with the 
Rev. Simon Carver speaking on "Films and Faith: friends or foes?"  
 
Tuesday 17th October, Welwyn Garden City URC, Church Lane, at 7.30pm: ñThree months in the West 
Bank, Palestineò; Judith from St Albans talks about her recent experiences as an Ecumenical Accompanier 
based in Bethlehem, behind the Separation Wall and inside the Occupied West Bank. All are welcome, free ad-
mission, donations welcome. Stalls for Zaytoun Olive oil, dates, crafts etc.    
 
On Saturday 28h October, 10.30am - 3.30pm - very close to the 100th Anniversary of the Reformation(https://
en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Reformation.Day) a conference will be held at St Columbaôs College in partnership with the 
Newman Association and  St Albans Cathedral Study Centre discussing the religious and secular impact of the 
Reformation on the world of today. Speakers: Bishop Martin Lund (Bishop of the Lutheran church in Great 
Britain); The Revd Canon Dr Charlotte Methuen ( Anglican Priest, University of Glasgow); The Revôd 
Professor John Morrill (University of Cambridge, Roman Catholic Deacon); The Revd Dr Patricia Took 
(former President of the Baptist Union of Great Britain).  
Cost: 30 (Ã10 for students) to include lunch  

Booking Details:  

Please book your place online at www.stalbanscathedral.org/learning/study-centre,by phone on 01727 890290, 
or at the Box Office in St Albans Cathedral  

Booking closes on 21st October.  Please e-mail any dietary requirements to studycentre@stalbanscathedral.org 
by the same date 

OXFAM HERTS HIKE 2017 

SATURDAY 23RD SEPTEMBER 

 

Enjoy our beautiful Herts countryside and help raise funds for Oxfam projects on 

water supplies to villages in Kenya. 

Wide choice of routes to suit everyone (3,5,8,14 and even 20 miles) 

All waymarked and starting from Heartwood Forest, Sandridge, St Albans. 

Come along for a great day out and help Oxfam too. 

 

For information visit: www.oxfamstalbans.org 

Email: hertshike@gmail.com 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Reformation_Day
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Reformation_Day
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    UNITED REFORMED CHURCH ASKS ñARE YOU REALLY WELCOMEò? 

The Revd Craig Muir writes the latest URC blog for Greenbelt. As an Associate Partner of the festival, the 
URC will this year focus on a theme of More than Welcome. 

óAll Welcomeô say church signs. Yet many will have stories of being ig-
nored, barred, dismissed, dismayed. What can we learn from each other? 
How can we improve the welcome we offer? How can shared experience 
create communities filled with people who know what it is to belong to a 
culture of welcome?  

This is a year of Feasts and Festivals for the United Reformed Church: 

500 years since Luther asked awkward questions 
100 years since a woman was ordained into one of the denominations from 
which we emerged and a century of men and women ministering to-
gether 

40 years since the creation of the Council for World Mission - no longer mother and daughter churches but part-
ner churches working together on Godôs mission 

30 Years since the United Reformed Church set up the ministry of Church-Related Community Work, recognis-
ing the importance of community development within neighbourhoods. 

We have learnt much and still get things wrong. But one of the things we have got right is our involvement in 
Greenbelt as Associate Partners ï with our own space and programme at the 2017 festival where our theme is 
óMore than Welcomeô. 

UnReCognised are connected through Greenbelt and the URC. The group began in order to create worship for 
Greenbelt that grew from our Reformed tradition. We were named for a denomination often misnamed, over-
looked, misunderstood. Eating, praying, and reading the Bible together, our aim is to create conversational spac-
es that challenge and reshape Church. 

This Greenbelt, UnReCognised are creating a series of óIntentional Conversationsô at the URCôs Banqueting Ta-
ble Art Installation to explore a story Jesus told: óA banquet was being given, invitations were sent out but one 
after the other made their excuses and snubbed the host. So, out went the servant into the streets and alleys to 
bring in the poor, the crippled, the blind and the lame. Still there was room for more, so out went the servant 
again spreading the welcome ever wider until the house was full.ô We will explore what it means to be óMore than 
Welcomeô and imagine the banquet hosted by a variety of hosts ï such as those who have never been in a 
church, live with dementia, seek asylum or manage obvious/ hidden disabilities. 

So, we invite you to join us around The Banqueting Table to celebrate the many ways in which people are wel-
comed. Weôll look at the nagging questions that still remain: óWho is missing? Who remains unrecognised?ô And 
for all of us, what does it really mean to say: óYou are more than welcomeô? 

The Revd Craig Muir is a Minister of the United Reformed Church, convenes Coventry City of Sanctuary, 
contributes to Greenbelt through UnReCognised and volunteers as part of the venue manager team.  

Greenbelt takes place at Boughton House, near Kettering, Northamptonshire, from 25 to 28 August 2017. 
This blog post first appeared on the Greenbelt website. Source : URC website 

 
Ed: Although most of us will not be going to Greenbelt, the issues which the blog post raises are pertinent to us 
too - remember the responses to theñ do we leave anyone out?ò section of the Pentecost feedback set out in the 
July - August Herald. So the question ñ how can we improve the welcome we offer ?ò remains as valid for us at 
Homewood Road as anywhere else - one for us to continue to think and pray about, perhaps? 

  
BOOK CLUB 
Our Homewood Road Book Club is on a short summer break, but we hope that a new date will be announced for 
some time in the Autumn.  Andrew is leaving a short list of books with us that might be of interest to explore in 
the coming year and we look forward to sharing them with you. 

The Book Club is a great opportunity to come together and discuss the themes and questions that arise from a 
book with Christian or spiritual themes.  We read a mixture of inspirational fiction, biographies and non fiction.  
There is so much out there that passes as a óChristian bookô but not all of it is great or, indeed, easily accessible.  
The Book Club will definitely point you in the way of material that will give deeper insight and encouragement in 
faith.   
 
Keep your eyes and ears out for news of the next Book Club Meeting! 

http://www.greenbelt.org.uk/
http://www.greenbelt.org.uk/urc-asks-really-welcome/
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STATEMENT IN SUPPORT OF FAIRTRADE MARK FOLLOWING  LAUNCH OF SAINSBURYôS 

FAIRLY TRADED RANGE 
 

The Revd John Proctor, General Secretary of the United Re-
formed Church, has made the following statement regarding the news that the Fairtrade Foundation is unable 
to accredit Sainsburyôs new Fairly Traded range of tea products with its official mark.  

óOver the past two decades, the United Reformed Church has been proud to support the work and aims of The 
Fairtrade Foundation, which seeks to improve the wages and working conditions for farmers and workers in developing 
countries.  

óThe Fairtrade Foundationôs vision of a world in which all producers can enjoy secure and sustainable livelihoods, fulfil 
their potential, and decide on their future, is one that the United Reformed Church believes in. Since 1993, we have 
been committed to promoting the sale of goods that are accredited with the Fairtrade mark. 

óIt is therefore deeply worrying that, in the past year, Cadburyôs Chocolate and Sainsburyôs Supermarkets have taken 
steps to alter the nature of their partnerships with The Fairtrade Foundation. We are particularly concerned that Sains-
buryôs has chosen to withdraw many of its products from the Foundationôs accreditation scheme in favour of a new, in-
house Fairly Traded scheme, which will not be monitored by The Fairtrade Foundation. We are concerned that other 
retailers and brands might follow suit, and we urge them not to do so.  

óThe Fairtrade mark is an important independent indicator that products meet the high economic and social standards 
necessary to guarantee farmers and workers a fair deal. Fairtrade reputation and success over the past two decades 
have empowered producer groups to negotiate terms for farmers and whole communities. Farmers have expressed 
their concern that Sainsburyôs withdrawal from the Fairtrade scheme will  "bring about disempowerment." 

óWe continue to support the work of the Fairtrade Foundation. It is vital that the Foundation is not forced into a position 
by retailers where it feels it must dilute or compromise its high standards.  We encourage our members to favour and 
buy products which carry the Fairtrade mark, and to write to Sainsburyôs expressing their concern at the change.ô 

What you can do: 

¶ Continue to buy Fairtrade products which bear the Fairtrade mark, and encourage your friends to do the same. 
 

¶   Write to Sainsburyôs Chief Executive, Mike Coupe, expressing your concerns. You can find more information and 
guidance on how to compose and send a letter on the Joint Public Issues Team website. 

¶ You may also wish to raise concerns with your local Sainsburyôs supermarket. 
 
 
Source : URC website 

 

 

 

 

For more information about the Fairtrade Foundation, see www.fairtrade.org.uk 

http://www.fairtrade.org.uk/Media-Centre/News/May-2017/Open-letter-to-Sainsburys-from-Fairtrade-producers
http://www.jointpublicissues.org.uk/write-to-sainsburys/
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The Day Hospice at Grove House is a positive and 
active place offering practical care and social sup-
port for patients diagnosed with cancer and other life 
limiting illness. All patients attending Day Hospice 
are monitored and assessed by specialist nurses 
who offer symptom management and emotional sup-
port, and the group setting allows patients to interact 
with each other, and the volunteers who are there to 
help. 

Lots of other services are available at Grove House 
too. Thereôs a weekly Drop - In session - an informal 
morning when anyone can go in to find out more 
about how Rennie Grove can help patients diag-
nosed with cancer and other life limiting illness and 
the support available for them and their families. The 
morning is for patients, carers, family members, 
friends & colleaguesï and also for potential volun-
teers, other healthcare professionals and supporters 
of Rennie Grove.  

Complementary therapies are also available for pa-
tients and their carers as well as listening and coun-
selling services. 

See www.renniegrove.org for more information 

RETIRING COLLECTIONS 

In September,  we support  Action for 
Children , a charity for which we  used 
to do a House to House collection. 

When Methodist minister Thomas Bow-
man Stephenson saw children living 

rough under the arches of Waterloo station in London, 
he decided he had to act. His first action was to listen. 
He paid children the respect of hearing their stories, 
before working out the most practical way to help.  
 
A century and a half later, the spirit of its founder re-
mains Action for Childrenôs inspiration. The charity 
takes action on behalf of children, young people, par-
ents and carers across the UK. Its mission is to do 
whatôs right, whatôs needed, and what works for chil-
dren. From before they are born until they are into their 
twenties, it helps disadvantaged children across the 
UK. 
Children are helped by the charity through fostering or 
adoption ï and by intervening early to stop neglect and 
abuse. Action for Children makes life better for children 
with disabilities. It influences policy and advocates for 
change. Its7,000 staff and volunteers operate over 600 
services, improving the lives of 370,000 children, teen-
agers, parents and carers every year. 
 
Action for Children works tirelessly, campaigning and 
influencing government, fighting for children's rights. 
Its ambition is that all children and young people are 
able to reach their potential, and that any child who 
needs help gets it. For more information about the de-
tailed work of the charity, visit 
www.actionforchildren.org.uk 

 

 

 

 

In October we support a local charity which, although 
new to our retiring collection schedule, is well known to 
some of us ðRennie Grove Hospice Care, the most 
visible manifestation of which in St Albans is Grove 
House, located on the site of the City Hospital, but func-
tioning completely independently of it. 

Rennie Grove Hospice Care is a charity providing care 
and support for adults and children diagnosed with can-
cer and other life-limiting illness, and their families. Eve-
ry year, through its 24/7 Hospice at Home service, Fam-
ily Support services and the range of Day Services at 
Grove House, the charity gives thousands of patients 
the choice to stay at home, surrounded by their families 
and friends.  

The Hospice at Home service is unique locally, and of-
fers specialist care at home through a combination of 
planned and responsive visits by teams of nurses and of 
nurses and healthcare assistants. Practical nursing care 
and advice is available 24 hours a day to help patients 
control their symptoms and avoid unnecessary and un-
wanted hospital admissions, keeping people at home in 
familiar surroundings with their loved ones. 

VACANCIES - NEXT STEPS 

As we emerge from the summer holiday period, so 
the process of seeking a replacement for Andrew at 
Homewood Road will get underway. For some time 
now, we have been in contact with Highgate URC. 
They originally sought advice from us on the pro-
cess which we had undertaken to recruit Paul - and 
modified it to meet their own circumstances, with 
considerable success in terms of the quantity and 
quality of response. We will, in turn, be building on 
what they have done, both in terms of breadth of 
advertising and the recruitment process itself. More 
on that anon. 

In terms of the St Albans Cluster Vacancy, the Va-
cancy Committee of the four cluster churches has 
met a couple of times over the summer, on the first 
occasion with the Synod Pastoral Officer present, to 
agree changes to the pastorate profile, the infor-
mation document which is effectively the job advert 
within the URC, to set out more clearly what the 
cluster churches are seeking from prospective ap-
pointees. The group also considered and recom-
mended modifications to the process of ñpreaching 
with a viewñ and the subsequent discussion and vot-
ing elements. These changes will require the ap-
proval of church meeting.  Once that has been given 
by all four churches , and a new Interim Moderator 
appointed, the vacancy will be re-listed - hopefully, 
very shortly. 

Lesley King 
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More@4 

In July we explored the theme of Communion. We made bread, grape juice, a table cloth and 
some crafts to help us look at the theme and then we shared a communion meal together. 

In September weôll be celebrating Holy Cross Day with lots of exploration of crosses and why 
we use them. In October weôll be taking a look at the Ten Commandments. 

Forest Church 

In July our theme was óWatching the Growingô and we searched the Wick for things that were 
growing as we thought about the things in our lives that we need God to help us grow. 

In September weôll be carrying on exploring this new kind of church together. Septemberôs 
theme will be about workers in the vineyard, so expect to do some work! In October, our theme 
will be Autumn, so weôll be looking for signs all around us. 

Please do feel free to join us for either of our More@4 sessions, both adults and children are 
most welcome at these informal, family friendly services. 

Childrenôs Church 

Childrenôs Church has been looking at some good themes in July and August, including the 
ñNewò series that Andrew preached in July. At the end of August we took a closer look at some 
of Jesusô miracles. 

 

Sept 3rd  Take up your Cross   Oct 6         Ten Commandments 

Sept 17th      Forgive, forgive, forgive  Oct 22nd   Moses sees God 

Sept 24th      Workers in the Vineyard  Oct 29th    The End of Mosesô Journey 

 

Family Services 

We have quite a few Family Services coming up over the next few months. Please do join us 
for these services as we worship together as a family. 

September 10th- Back to Church Family Service 

October 1st- Harvest Family Service 

October 15th- Parade Service 

Youth Group 

After a Summer Break, Youth Group continues to meet every Sunday apart from the second of 
the month between 6.00-7.30pm. As usual we will have games, challenges, discussions and 
lots of food.  

Summer Activities 

This year throughout the Summer Holidays we held activity mornings on Thursdays between 
10.30am-12.30pm for children aged 0-11 and their parents and carers. Thank you to all who 
came to help at these events, they were a great success and very well attended. 

Happy Birthday 

We wish many happy returns to; 

Miles Osei on 8th September 

Thos Osei on 15th October 

Sarah Green 

CHILDREN AND FAMILIES UPDATE 
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In August in Childrenôs Church. weôll be looking at some of the Miracles of Jesus. Why not have a go at this activi-
ty to keep you busy during the remainder of summer?  


